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  September 17, 2019 

Mr Stefan Schmitz 

Chair of the GAFSP Steering Committee 

GAFSP Coordination Unit, 

 

Dear Mr. Schimtz, 

 

Re: Multi-Country Proposal for the Small Islands Food and Water Project (SIFWaP) 

 

 On behalf of the World Bank, I am pleased to express our support for the Small Islands 

Food and Water Project (SIFWaP) Proposal in response to the Global Agricultural Food 

Security Program (GASFP) Public Sector Window 2019 Special Call for Proposals for Fragile 

and Conflict Affected Countries. SIFWaP is a multi-country proposal jointly submitted by four 

Northern Pacific countries, namely the Federated States of Micronesia, Kiribati, Republic of 

Marshall Islands and Tuvalu. 

 

The proposed SIFWaP project will support the efforts of all four countries to develop or 

revitalise their respective agricultural sectors to increase household incomes, reduce reliance on 

imported food, diversify dietary options, improve nutrition and health outcomes, and support 

biodiversity management and ecosystem resilience, particularly in the context climate change. 

 

The proposal has been considered in the context of the Small Island Developing States 

(SIDS) Accelerated Modalities of Action (SAMOA) Pathway of 2014 and the Global Action 

Programme on Food Security and Nutrition in SIDS (GAP), as well as the Sustainable 

Development Goals (SDGs). 

 

The proposed SIFWaP project has been modelled after the Kiribati Outer Island Food and 

Water Project (KOIFWP) which is funded by IFAD. The lessons from the KOIFWP project have 

helped ensure a robust design to the SIFWaP project proposal.  

  

 We would like to express our support towards this proposal and to its favourable 

consideration by the GASFP. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michel Kerf 

Country Director  

Papua New Guinea & Pacific Islands  


